Hill Country Cloggers Board Meeting
October 24, 2023


 
The regular monthly meeting of the Hill Country Cloggers was held at St. Jude’s the Apostle Church,  on Tuesday, October 24, 2023, and was called to order at 5:39 p.m. by President George Beaudoin. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The Board Members present were:  George Beaudoin, Audrey Koester, Jackie Lawlor, Alice Grimsley, Tom Poole, Christopher Chien, and Barbara Dzembo.  

SECRETARY’S REPORT
		
The Secretary’s Report from August 8, 2023, was distributed to all present.  It was read by Jackie Lawlor.  A correction was made to the minutes (for clarity purposes).  A motion to accept the Minutes was made by Tom Poole and seconded by Audrey Koester.  The motion carried. 

TREASURER REPORTS

The Treasurer’s Report for August 2023 was carefully reviewed and analyzed by the Board Members.  A motion to accept the report was made by Christopher Chien and seconded by Barbara Dzembo.   The motion carried.

The Treasurer’s Report for September 2023 was carefully reviewed and analyzed by the Board Members.  A motion to accept the report was made by Christopher Chien and seconded by Audrey Koester.  The motion carried


Old Business

President Beaudoin will begin looking for a Tarp and Bungee cords for the trailer.

New Business 

The insurance for the members of HCC has increased from $6.25 to $6.50.

The Christmas Party will be held on December 10 at the Hilton Garden Inn.  It will be held from 12 pm – 5:00 pm.  Audrey Koester has delivered the deposit.  The cost for adults is $31 and for children $20. A discussion took place regarding the amount of money HCC would cover for members.  A motion was made to cover the entire cost of the Christmas Party for all members (adults and children) by Tom Poole and seconded by Barbara Dzembo. The motion carried. 
Members will pay in advance by November 14, 2023, and be reimbursed at the Christmas Party on December 10, 2023.  The cost for a guest is $31.00 with no reimbursement.






The new members of HCC graduation will be November 28, 2023.

Waivers were sent to all members and should be returned with the form and the $10.00 fee by November 14, 2023.


A motion to adjourn this meeting was made by Audrey Koester and seconded by Christopher Chien at 6:14 p.m.  The motion carried. 
